
The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (GEPD) is announcing a change to the 
deadlines associated with Title V air permit periodic reporting and annual compliance 
certification to allow facilities more time to prepare them.  Beginning immediately, 
eligible* Title V renewal permits will incorporate changes to Conditions 6.1.3, 6.1.4, and 
8.14.1, extending the reporting deadline from 30 days after the reporting period to ~60 
days after the reporting period. 
  
In general, the change will be as follows: 
Current semiannual report deadlines: July 30 and January 30 
New semiannual report deadlines: August 29 and February 28 
  
Current quarterly report deadlines: April 30, July 30, October 30, and January 30 
New quarterly report deadlines: May 30, August 29, November 29, and February 28 
  
Current Annual Compliance Certification (ACC) deadline: January 30 
New ACC deadline: February 28 
  
If a Title V permitted facility wants to take advantage of this change before their permit 
is renewed, they may submit a Title V application requesting such a change in reporting 
deadlines now (instead of waiting for the Title V renewal permit). GEPD will process 
these requests as Minor Amendments Without Construction.  In accordance with 
Georgia Rule 391-3-1-.03(10)(e)5.(i)(V)II, the facility may make the change (i.e. the 
change in the reporting deadlines) proposed in its minor permit modification application 
upon receipt of a letter from the Division acknowledging receipt of the application. To 
apply: 
  
Submit a completed Title V electronic application, including certification page and disk. 
Along with the Title V electronic application, submit a cover letter explicitly requesting 
the change in the reporting deadlines; please include the current Title V permit number 
in letter.  A sample letter can be found on our website at: 
http://www.georgiaair.org/airpermit/html/sspp/tvmods/tvmods_docs.htm. 
To ensure proper processing, please include only the request for reporting deadline 
change in this application; do not "bundle" any other permit changes in this application. 
  
If you have questions, please contact SSPP: 404-363-7000. 
   
*Eligible:  Most NSPS and NESHAP allow for alternative reporting per General 
Provisions 40 CFR 60.19(f) and 40 CFR 63.10(a), however GEPD has not verified that 
all such regulations allow such. 
 


